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Camphor Memorial United Methodist Church



                5620 Wyalusing Avenue




                 Philadelphia, PA 19131 








                       January 24, 2007

Dear Congregation Members,

Making Disciples of Jesus Christ for the Transformation of the World is the mission of the United Methodist Church. Now it is a major initiative of the United Methodist Church, which includes the Eastern Pennsylvania Conference and Camphor Memorial United Church. 

Why are they/we undertaking this initiative? 


It is the responsibility of every Christian. 


The Eastern Pennsylvania Conference of the United Methodist Church has 
calculated a loss of 24.6% of its membership in the last 30 years, and a loss


 of nearly 17% in attendance of members, resulting in many church closings.

How does the Eastern PA Conference plan to carry out this initiative?


By developing clergy and lay leadership through training and coaching, so that they can, 
in turn, work to activate, reactivate and revitalize individuals in their congregations in 
order to be more effective in Evangelism (witnessing for Christ and leading the lost to 
Christ) and Outreach in the community.

When will this initiative begin and how long will it last?


Officially it started January, 2007. Special worship and workshop opportunities have 
been planned each month for the next 18-24 months. 

Where will the worship/workshops take place?


The leadership training sites will be located in Philadelphia for Camphor leaders. 
The 
first worship/workshop was held January 19, 2007 at Tindley Temple and 18 
Camphor leaders attended. Some future training will be conducted via webcasts.

What can each member of Camphor do now?


Step one: Be in regular prayer for the Godly success of this mission and initiative.


Step two: Complete the Church Vitality Indicator (CVI) by hand OR online.


Step three: (only if you don’t take the survey online)… turn in hand copies to Ruth 

Harmon  AS SOON AS POSSIBLE so she can input your survey results electronically. Camphor’s leadership can then develop an Action Plan to focus our efforts, resources (church and conference), and work more effectively in ministries and mission. Please call Walter King (215-473-2201(H) if you have any questions, or call Ruth Harmon (610-265-7421(H) if you have questions regarding the Church Vitality Indicator (CVI). The CVI is an assessment and planning tool created by The General Board of Discipleship of the UMC to help us. 

What are some expected outcomes for Camphor Church?


Camphor leadership will worship, pray and grow in ministry, and in turn help fellow 
congregation members to grow and work to carry out our mission: Making Disciples of 
Christ for the Transformation of the World, which will in turn increase our attendance 
and membership. Camphor’s Leadership Team will keep you informed and involved. 

Peace, Love and Blessings,

Reverend LaurieAnn Rookard, Senior Pastor      

J. Walter King, Vice-Chairman, Adm. Council

